Town of Mecan Regular Monthly Meeting -October 9, 2018 1561 Evergreen Montello wI 53949
October 9, 2018 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 7:00pm with the Pledge.
Present Michael Raddatz, Brandon Frazer, Tom Breiling, Caroline Gemoll and Valorie
Schable.

Minutes of September 11, 2018 monthly meeting minutes read by Caroline Gemoll. Motion to
approve minutes Brandon Frazer made a motion to approve the September 11, 2018 minutes,
2nd by Tom Breiling.

Treasurer's report read by Valorie Schable, motion to put the treasurer's report on file
by Mike Raddatz, 2nd by Tom Breiling.

Montello School District Marggie Baker she gave handouts on the referendum, and how the
referendum will impact on our property tax bills. They are doing improvements over 10 yrs
and also the school budget is setting aside $50k per year for school maintenance. Stated
that enrollment has been stable. Stated that we have Stayed the same. She stated that
Due to the state formula our property values we are still receiving the sames funds as
Green Lake and Lake Geneva due to this formula. Consolidating is not a solution, They
have been getting grants also. Baird is the forecaster of numbers and going through CESA
10. School 1is trying to bring back some programs, Drivers ed is back in the school to
help student get Drivers license. Brandon requested estimates to be sent to him as to the
amount requested. October 23 is annual meeting at the school.

Highway Agreement- Mike wants to go back with Marquette County Highway for road work.
Brandon made motion to use Marquette County Highway for work, 2nd by Tom Breiling. Town
Chair Mike Raddatz signed agreement and Clerk Caroline Gemoll attested to the agreement.

Owners agreement to the right of way - and encroachments if something is on the 33 feet
off center the Highway department will be removing any hindrances.

Mike has bill from Henke for mowing. 19th street from Scott Construction and that we may
have to get the road surveyed. Jason will fix the map as survey will cost too much for
the 100 ft. Mike asked about the Scotts bill that is being paid. The 2nd bill for 19th
for estimated 11855 +instead of 8600 so it is 3255 over the estimated amount. Scotts took
the chip sealing to the end. Mike will contact Scott’s Construction on the bill.

Mike want over the budget for road maintenance. Val’s report is one month behind and the
budget report reflects updated highway billing with current bill’s being vouchered out.
Went over some of the budget numbers.

Boat launch Mike stated that he has been getting calls on the Riverview launch and this
will need to be repaired.

Wisconsin County town meeting will be Monday October 29, at the Fortify bank at 7pm.
Zoning nothing new.
Fire Budget Caroline received 2017 and 2018 budget.

Vouchers 154-164 Motion to approve vouchers 154-164 by Brandon Frazer and 2nd by Tom
Breiling.

Motion to adjourn by Brandon Frazer.

Monday November 12th next Regular meeting at 7:00 p.m.






